
MANDATORY REFERRAL REPORT NO. 00-33 

CHARLOTTE MECKLENBURG PLANNING COMMISSION 

MECKLENBURG COUNTY PARK and RECREATION 

LAND ACQUISITION for COULWOOD DEA DISTRICT PARKS at LONG CREEK 

 

 

 

PROJECT LOCATION 

 

The subject properties are located between Brookshire Boulevard and Bellhaven Boulevard south 

of the I-485 right of way and also include parcels on the south side of Long Creek. (See Attached 

Map)  

 

PROJECT PROPOSAL 

 

This proposed project calls for the purchase of all or portions of eleven (11) tax parcels listed on 

the attached table. The total acreage within the proposed site is +/- 118.7 acres. The land will be 

developed as a district park site and would preserve flood plain along Long Creek between 

Brookshire and Bellhaven.  The park site is proposed to border the southerly edge of the I-485 

right of way. Primary vehicular access would be from Bellhaven Boulevard. All eleven parcels 

are zoned R-3.   

 

PROJECT JUSTIFICATION / NEED 

 

This project is recommended in the 1989 CMPMP to meet demand for active recreation in this 

portion of the Northwest Park District. District parks typically include fields (soccer & softball) 

and courts (tennis & basketball), playgrounds, trails and picnic areas (shelters) and other 

amenities. The size range proposed in the master plan for district parks is 40 to 200 acres. This 

portion of the County is beginning to experience growth that will strain existing public facilities 

including parks and schools. 

 

An important part of this land assemblage is the preservation of the flood plain along this stretch 

of Long Creek. Long term, the park would be a destination node on the greenway, accessible 

from both the east and west via greenway trails.        

 

 

RELATION TO OTHER PUBLIC PROJECTS 

 

This district park site is one of seven (7) approved for land acquisition in the 1999 Park Bond. 

There is a growing demand for active recreation in this portion of the County and this project 

would partially satisfy that need. There is a potential for location of a branch library within this 

park site. A Special Project Plan addressing planning/growth issues in the vicinity of the future I-

485 interchange at Brookshire Boulevard is nearing completion.  

 

  















PROJECT COST 

 

Market appraisals will be the basis for negotiations and land costs for this project. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends acquisition of these eleven parcels for the Coulwood DEA District Park at 

Long Creek. 

 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 

 

Approved 5-0. 


